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September, 2011
Dear Parent/Guardian,

Both Grigsby Intermediate School and Alden Brown Elementary School have a designation of “school improvement” by the Ohio Department of Education for the 2011-2012 school year.  These schools were placed in this designation due to not making AYP (adequate yearly progress) two years in a row as defined by the “No Child Left behind Act” (NCLB).  Since state testing begins at third grade, Alden Brown does not have state test scores in which to rate and therefore receives the same designation as Grigsby Intermediate as a feeder school. 
Because these buildings are in school improvement, parents have the choice of leaving their students in these buildings or moving them to a school, not in improvement.  Carlisle Schools have only one building per grade level and therefore cannot offer the school of choice option within our district.  Carlisle Local Schools has contacted the Valley View Local School District and the Middletown-Madison Local School District – these districts are unable to accept Carlisle students at this time. Parents may use the community school lookup link to find any community schools that are NOT in improvement status. Parents may request that their child attend one of these schools as part of the Public School Choice option. The community schools lookup link is: http://ilrc.ode.state.oh.us/Schools/Comm_School_list.asp. Please contact your building principal if you would like more information regarding this option. During the 2010-2011 school year, there were 836 students eligible for the school choice option in either Alden Brown Elementary School or Grigsby Intermediate School. There were no students who requested to use this option.
AYP refers to only reading and math scores on the Ohio Achievement Assessments (OAA).  Schools must make AYP in all sub-groups of the school.  Our schools did not make AYP in the sub-group of “students with disabilities” in reading only. As a district, Carlisle Local Schools was rated as ‘Excellent’ by the Ohio Department of Education for the first time in its history.  While the overall district scores fare very well, the subgroup of students with disabilities did not meet NCLB requirements. Please refer to our local report card (http://ilrc.ode.state.oh.us/) to see how well Grigsby Intermediate School and Alden Brown Elementary School did when compared with other schools.

We have a plan in place to address these needs. The plan includes professional development for teachers regarding the use of data, special education operating standards, Ohio content standards, tutoring, and extra help-extra time to support classroom expectations.  We also have a district leadership team that is using the Ohio Department of Education “Decision Framework” to help improve what we offer our students. We welcome parents to become involved in addressing the academic issues that caused our schools to be identified for school improvement. Some of the ways the parents can become involved are joining the building’s Parent-Teacher Organization (PTO), attending the Title Reading/Math Open House, or attending the building’s School Improvement meetings. Parents should contact their child’s building principal to receive further information on how to become involved.

Please know that we are working hard to improve the achievement of all students within the Carlisle School District.  Should you wish to participate in helping our school become more successful, please contact Mike Milner, principal of Alden Brown Elementary at 937-746-7610 (Mike.Milner@carlisleindians.org) or Jodi Leichman, principal of Grigsby Intermediate at 937-746-8969 (Jodi.Leichman@carlisleindians.org). 
Sincerely,
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Larry R. Hook

Superintendent

                   724 Fairview Drive * Carlisle, Ohio  45005 * 937-746-0710
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